
 

 

CITY COUNCIL MEMORANDUM 

 

TO: Matthew R. Schmitz, MPA - City Manager 

FROM: Susi Lampe, IaCMC, IaCFO – Assistant City Manager/City 
Clerk/Treasurer 

DATE OF MEETING: September 9, 2024 

ITEM TITLE: Resolution to accept the work covering the 2024 Street Rehabilitation 
Project 

 

BACKGROUND: 

All work related to the 2024 Street Rehabilitation Project has been completed, and the Project Engineers 
have filed a certificate in accordance with Section 384.58 of the Code of Iowa showing that they have 
inspected the completed work for the Project and that the work has been performed in compliance with 
the terms of the contract. 

DISCUSSION: 

The next step for this project is for the Council to accept the work so that the project can continue to move 
forward. 

RESULTS: 

The City has established priorities during strategic planning sessions. This item supports the Vision from 
that session of Developing and Reviving Independence. This item helps achieve that vision by revitalizing 
existing streets with new surface, etc. to improve the quality of roadways within the City. 

FINANCIAL CONSIDERATION: 

The total project cost is certified at $345,334.20 with this resolution. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends a motion to approve and authorize the Mayor to sign the attached resolution to accept 
the work covering the 2024 Street Rehabilitation Project. 


